

## **Knights of Columbus**

## June Newsletter

## The next meeting for the Milton Knights of Columbus will be Tuesday, June 12th at 7:00 in the church hall.

Thank you to all Brother Knights that have again helped out with numerous spring activities. The Mother's Day flowers were great. Thanks to you if you helped distribute to the ladies of the parish and thanks to Duane Hendricks for again sourcing the flowers, well done.

The American Flags were placed at the cemetery for our deceased veterans prior to the Memorial Day weekend and will respectfully remain there until the day after Flag Day. Please mark your calendars to help remove them on June 15th at 9:00 AM. Thanks to Fr. Dave for the wonderful memorial service at the cemetery. Thank you to all Knights of Columbus for your reverence to God, the Church, the country, and our military personnel.

Officer elections are coming up at the June Business Meeting. Chancellor, Recorder, two guard positions, and the Warden are all positions in which current Brothers have asked to be relieved of their office if someone new would be willing to step up and take over. Please consider being a regular meeting attendee and volunteering your services. We all take our turns and then need some time for a break. We prayerfully hope you'll consider.

The Rock County dairy breakfast is this coming weekend, 6/9, and Brother Jim O'Leary has asked for volunteers to help park cars. The breakfast address is 4509 W. Mineral Point Road. Please call Jim if you can help out, 608-290-9704.

Don't forget Brother O'Leary also for your golf outing signup. Play 18 holes or just stop out to Prairie Woods on June 23rd for a great \$25 steak dinner. In either case, call ahead to make sure we know you're coming. Brother KCs, bring your donated raffle items for the outing to our next meeting.

Last but not least, congratulations to the recipients of the 2018 Milton Knights of Columbus scholarships. The competition was intense, the candidates outstanding, and the decision proved to be tough for the committee.

Halie Campion Kylie Campion Samantha Holterman

Megan Kreier Erin Swope Molly Wanless

Congratulations to all of our high school and college graduates!

## Special Points of Interest

Tentative first degree dates for the upcoming year are 9/24/17 (Sunday after Mass), 1/9/18 (pre-business meeting Tuesday), and 5/20/18 (Sunday after Mass).

Remember all Brothers are responsible for the recruitment of new members. All of the men of the church who are not yet Knights are potential c and idates for membership.

Upcoming events for the Milton Knights of Columbus Council #6547:

June officer elections

**Annual June Golf Outing** 

Summer break



"Relax, I was about to shout 'FORE'.'

